

CITY OF PIKEVILLE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING AGENDA May 11th 2015 – 6:00 P.M.

May 11th 2015 – 6:00 P.M. CITY HALL PUBLIC MEETING ROOM 243 Main Street, Pikeville, KY 41501

WORK-SESSION NOTICE May 11th 2015 at <u>5:30 pm</u> Pikeville City Hall, 243 Main Street Pikeville, KY 41501 2nd Floor City Commission Conference Room For the discussion of the following items

A. Discussion with Terri Walters with an update on the Methodist Church building project.

l I	Call to Order
	Presentation of Colors by the Pikeville Honor Guard followed by the pledge lead by
	Police Chief Phillip Reed.
	Consider a request to adopt a proclamation, as submitted, in recognition and honor of
	the Pikeville Police Department and recognizing Police Week for the week of May 13 th
	through the 19 th and to authorize the mayor the authority to sign and execute said
	proclamation on behalf of the City of Pikeville.
II	Minutes: Consider a request to adopt the minutes from the regular Commission
	Meeting held April 27 th , 2015 as submitted, and to authorize the mayor to sign and
	execute said minutes on behalf of the City of Pikeville.
III	Business from the Floor
	Consider a request to adopt a proclamation, as submitted, in recognition and honor of
	the students from the Pikeville Independent School District for their accomplishments in
	the 2015 international Community Problem Solving Competition and the 2015 Future
	Business Leaders of America Competition and school garden and to authorize the
	mayor the authority to sign and execute said proclamation on behalf of the City of
	Pikeville.
IV	Consider a request to approve and authorize payment of the City Bill lists, as submitted,
	for \$1,127,415.68
	Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of a quote request to Cimco, Inc.
	for \$2,310 for the purchase of a Baldor 20 HP Electric Motor for the East KY Expo
	Center and authorize the General Manger to sign and execute said quote, as submitted,
37	for said project.
V.	Old Business
A	Big Sandy Area Development District
В	Engineer's Reports:
1	Engineer statue report was included in you commission packet for your review and
2	consideration.
4	Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of pay request #4 for \$167,373 to
	Bizzack Construction, LLC for the Marion Branch Industrial Park Access Road –
	Contract 2 and to authorize the mayor the authority to sign and execute said pay request
	on behalf of the City of Pikeville.

Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of invoice #18 to Vaughn & Melton Consulting Engineers, Inc. for \$31,095.00 for the City of Pikeville Waste Water Treatment Plant Upgrade Improvements Project. Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of pay request #1 for \$18,000 to Tom Wright Construction, Inc. for the Construction of the Riverfill Arena Access and to authorize the mayor the authority to sign and execute said pay request on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of pay request #5 for \$81,011.69 to Tom Wright Construction, Inc. for the Construction of the Multiuse Waterline Replacement Project and to authorize the mayor the authority to sign and execute said pay request on behalf of the City of Pikeville. C | City Attorney D | City Manager's Report Consider a request to promote Morgan Adkins to the position of Zip Line Course Manager, effective immediately, at the starting salary for said position as outlined by the City Pay Rate Chart. Consider a request to adopt a proclamation, as submitted, naming May as Building Safety Month and to authorize the mayor the authority to sign and execute said proclamation on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Consider a request to authorize and approve Addendum #2, as submitted, between the City of Pikeville and Betty Tackett owner/operator of Dreamz Stables and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said agreement on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Consider a request to authorize and approve the Permanent Easement Agreement, as submitted, to be used when necessary for the Walter's Road Utility Project and to authorize the City Manager to sign and execute said agreements on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Consider a request to authorize and approve the Bill of Sale, as submitted, to Stillwater Development, LLC for the sell and transfer of the old passenger train car and appurtenances in consideration of the fulfillment of the terms and consideration of a certain Lease Agreement entered into on the 10th day of April 2015 and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said Bill of Sale on behalf of the City of 6 Pursuant to KRS 61.810, consider request for closed session for the purpose of discussion economic development, legal and personnel issues. VI | Adjournment VII | Consent Items: Expo: Marshall Tucker Band is June 13th in the Riverfill Arena Ron White is September 12th, 2015 El Hasa Rodeo is October 14th, 2015 Special Called 4 pm commission meeting and 1:45 pm Budget Work Session is scheduled for May 22nd. 2015. There will not be a commission meeting on May 25th due to Memorial Day holiday. **ACT productions:** Once Upon a Mattress May 14th through June 7th Home of the Great Pecan June 25th through July 19th 2015 JWT productions: The 25th Annual Putnam County Spelling Bee – now through May 16th Beauty and the Beast Jr. – May 28th through June 6th

	PMC will host a press conference on May 12 th at 3:00 pm in the May tower Atrium. The commission is invited to attend.
6	Alltech Symposium – May 16 th through 20 th in Lexington KY. Primary is May 19 th 2015. City Hall will close ½ day

CITY OF PIKEVILLE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING MINUTES May 11, 2015 AT 6:00 P.M.

The Board of Commissioners for the City of Pikeville met in a regular called session on Monday, May 11, 2015. The meeting was held in the City Hall Conference Meeting Room located at 243 Main Street, Pikeville, Kentucky.

There being a quorum present, Mayor James A. Carter called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Commission Members present at roll call were as follows:

COMMISSIONER:

JOSH HUFFMAN

JERRY KEITH COLEMAN

BARRY CHANEY

FRANKLIN D. JUSTICE, II

Absent

MAYOR:

JAMES A. CARTER

Presentation of Colors by the Pikeville Honor Guard followed by the pledge lead by Police Chief Phillip Reed.

Consider a request to adopt a proclamation, as submitted, in recognition and honor of the Pikeville Police Department and recognizing Police Week for the week of May 13, 2015 through May 19, 2015 and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said proclamation on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Huffman made the motion to approve. Commissioner Coleman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments and asked Commissioner Coleman to read the proclamation aloud. After the reading, Commissioner Huffman stated that was the most patriotic thing that he has heard in a long time. I just want to say, guys, job well done. You all are awesome. Commissioner Chaney says I am going to keep it a little short. You all are the best of the best. I do not know of any other police department anywhere better than what we have got. We are lucky to have you. As I say again, you are the best that America has. Commissioner Coleman says that he would like to echo what Barry and Josh has already said. You guys know what I think. Barry said excellent, best anywhere. We are proud of that and we brag about it. And just keep doing what you are doing. Mayor Carter says that we brag about it because when you brag and it is the truth it is not really bragging it is just telling the truth. And when the Chief comes in and brings us reports on how we stand amongst other departments, whether it be Lexington, Louisville, or Western Kentucky, we out-perform them year in and year out. I do not think that the residence of Pikeville understand what kind of outfit we have here. These guys are dedicated and work

hard every day and every night. Our calls are still under three minutes. If you live in the city be thankful because if you live in the county or out in the state then you may be an hour or two before somebody gets to you. So, thank you guys for everything that you do. City Manager invites Chief Reed to the podium. City Manager says that he would like to echo what has been said and that these officers know what he thinks of them. It is a privilege to serve in the community with them and with a department that respects the community as they do. Beyond that, one of the benefits of this department is that it is one of the only departments in the state of Kentucky that is an accredidated department which took a lot of hard work and a lot of effort and a lot of long hours. Being accredidated sets you aside as being the best of the best. So, looking for the future it is bright. Looking at all you guys allows me to sleep well at night knowing that I have you guys out there. Congratulations. I have to say that across this nation that there is a lot of attention on the guys in blue right now but my guys do the right things for the right reason and I want to thank them for that. I thank you for putting your lives on the line for this community and taking care of us the way you do. Chief the floor is yours. Chief Reed says that this week was designated Police Week in 1962 by President Kennedy. A lot of things have changed from 1962 til now. The way we police and the way we do things, the way the criminal justice system handles our procedures and everything, a lot has changed since then. But, one thing that does not change is my people that are here. When you look at them, yes they are in uniform but they are dads, they are people that have everyday lives like everyone else does. When they go home they have problems too just like other people. Ninety percent of the time when we respond to a call, somebody has been in an accident or somebody has broken into someone else's home, something bad has happened. We understand that people get frustrated when bad things happen but a lot of time that is directed toward us and it is never a good moment that we get to meet others on good terms. To do that every day and to be standing back there with smiles on their faces, I am proud that I can stand here and say that I may be the Chief but I work hand in hand with these guys and if any one of them call me and need me to come out with them, that is part of us working together. Another thing that I will say is like Donovan said; the pressure that is placed all across the nation is terrible right now but like asking these kids to say the pledge with me. I think that is one of our most proactive things that we do is our relationship with our kids and our school system. I do not think, if a day goes by and we are not over there then something is going on in town. We had every one of these guys out early this morning for the event that we had at the Expo all day. Today was an unusual busy day where the phones have not stopped ringing all day at the station with numerous wrecks and calls all day long. These guys have been on their feet all day long and now they are here doing this because they want to show you all how much respect they have for you and want to thank you all for allowing us to do this. We try every day to show the kids that we are here for them as well, that it is more than just this uniform, that we are their friend. We want to guide them in a positive direction in life and if there is ever a problem they can call upon us. So this is police week and we have got some things planned. A few minutes ago, a few of us gathered around our flag pole in front of our station and held prayer. Some of you

know Billy Ratliff, he is our Chaplain. He led us in prayer around the flag pole. There is not very many police departments that hold prayer. At 4:30 p.m. in the middle of the day, when businesses are driving by and seeing their officers out bowing their heads in prayer. Not trying to pressure anyone but that builds a unity that you cannot break, in my opinion. All the officers across Pike County are going to gather on Wednesday and have dinner together. We are having a special event. The fourth grade school had to write an essay where about 94 students will be gathering with us on Friday at the Expo. There is a lot of good things happening. We want a good relationship with our community and be proactive. I appreciate these guys, everyone in this room and I appreciate you all for allowing this opportunity to express our dedication and love and effort. City Manager asked if the 11 a.m. event at the Expo, if it is open to the public. Chief says that the event is on the Billy Johnson Stage and is open to the public. There will be speakers and a couple families of fallen officers of Pikeville that will be attending. There will be a march of the children of the elementary school. City Manager says we would like to see the public come out and support the police department. Also, downtown there are blue ribbons going up and he asked Chief to elaborate on that. Chief says that Main Street Program has put together something similar to Paint the Town Pink with "I see you, I see blue." That was based on the essay that the fourth grade students had to write about based on what they see when they see blue. Whether it be an officer walking through the school or on the side of the road. This is so that the community to decorate their business to show support for us. Some of the guys went around talking to businesses and residents in honor of this event to decorate in the blue ribbon. Mayor Carter says thank you again. Mayor called for additional comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 4-0.

BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR

Consider a request to adopt a proclamation, as submitted, in recognition and honor of the students from the Pikeville Independent School District for their accomplishments in the 2015 International Community Problem Solving Competition and the 2015 Future Business Leaders of America Competition and school garden and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said proclamation on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Coleman made the motion. Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments and asked for the competition speakers to come forward. First was Sarah Belcher a sixth grader with the garden project. We have been able to do a fall and winter garden. They are now working on a pollinated garden that they will have in the summer with flowers. Also, out of the the winter gardens, they were able to serve about twenty salads to the school. Next was Emily Crum, an eighth grader, working on the community problem solving project. Basically what they did was work with the homeless shelter starting with a garden, because the school was so successful with that already. So, they put it at the men's shelter and decided to expand the project so they had a book drive and put in a library for them to solve the problem

that they cannot have a library card because they do not have permanent addresses. So the project was called Book Worms for the library. And the third speaker was Brian Crum and he is a sophomore. He and a couple more students had seen the success of the garden at the elementary school so they decided that that was what they wanted to do for their future business leader's project. Their project was supposed to incorporate entrepreneurship and sustainability and how they could make the region more entrepreneurial. So they asked to use the schools garden to sell at the Farmer's Market. She said they had plenty of greens so they went and harvested and they proved how to make a business out of things that you can grow in Pikeville. So the project actually will make it to the National competition, which is this summer. After their introduction, they divided the proclamation into three and read aloud. Commissioner Chaney said that when he was at the SOAR meeting earlier they were talking about you all and your project just as topic of conversation. There was a lot of good things said about you. You have a lot to be proud of. You know, I am a coal guy all the way. But the future of East Kentucky and our economy will not resemble our economy of our past. It is the business of government to create a climate and not create a business. That would be a job of the entrepreneur. You all will be right in the thick of forming the Eastern Kentucky economy and will survive ups and downs. It rest on your shoulders. I am very comfortable and glad that you all are the ones doing this. Keep up the good work. Another thing is, seems like Pikeville High School seems to lead in Eastern Kentucky. You develop top notch students and that is something other areas do not have. Commissioner Coleman says that you are a well spoken group as I knew it would be. I have heard some of you all speak before. Very impressive and for what it is worth, my suggestion is for you to surround yourself throughout, whenever you are getting older with people as you are now and do not stray from that. That is my suggestion and you will go far by associating with others such as yourself and you will be successful that way. Like Barry said, Pikeville High School, we have been having these proclamations seems like every two weeks. It is just another example of our community and our school and the thing that they continue to do and it makes us look good and feel good. We are very impressed and appreciate what you are doing. Keep it up. Commissioner Huffman says that you all know that I am a proud father and a proud graduate of Pikeville High School. And a quick lesson, we have an abundant availability of water and great hard working people of cheap electricity and hope that it stays that way. And we have a lot of brilliant, great working minds and what it takes, is an innovation of an idea. It takes somebody willing to plow the ground and a pioneer of businesses in order for us, your kids and your grandkids, in order for us here in Eastern Kentucky to stay here. You have that power and you have that availability. Four, five, six years, you will have that option to leave. Maybe seek a higher education. And unfortunately the option will be never coming back. And you will face that decision by yourself. That is your decision for you to make and I hope more than anything that you choose to come back to Eastern Kentucky, that you choose to come back to Pikeville and make Pikeville successful and great. We have fantastic roads and we have everything we need. We just need more of our young people to stay here and tough it out and create jobs and help substain the

wealth. I just want to urge all of you to choose home, choose Pikeville. It's great to leave for a while, but I hope your roots call you back home. I am so proud of you. Every week seems like we are doing a proclamation and I hope it always continues but in order for that to happen there is going to be hard decisions to make and that will be yours. I just want you to know and let you be prepared for that. This is home and I hope it is always home. Commissioner Chaney asked if anybody was considering a career in politics. Raise your hand. One child raised his hand. Mayor Carter said that it is always wonderful to have a good group in the room, from school teams to business leaders. It is phenomenal. We know that there is always someone in the background taking care of everybody and at this time I would like for Ms. Tackett to stand please. I think she needs a round of applause. It is like herding calves if you didn't have anybody out there doing it. I guarantee that they do what she ask them to do and it shows. City Manager adds that from his perspective that it is a great opportunity and privilege to sit down and draft a proclamation for these folks. It is great to bring our youth out and honor them. One of the reasons why, I graduated Pikeville in 1983 and a great teacher put me on the straight and narrow. Pikeville had just opened its business program and I wanted my business certificate. I was a member of the FBLA. So I was extremely proud to see our school honored in such a way. From my stand point, I want to thank each and every one of you because it is a great honor to be involved in such a proclamation, so thank you all. Mayor called for additional questions or comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 4-0.

MINUTES

The minutes for the previous regular meeting held on April 27, 2015 were in each Commission Member's agenda package. There being no additions or corrections, Commissioner Chaney made the motion to approve the minutes as prepared. Commissioner Huffman seconded the motion. Mayor Jimmy Carter called for discussion. Commissioner Justice arrived at the meeting. There being no comments, the motion carried unanimously. 5-0.

PAYMENT OF CITY BILLS

The City Manager Donovan Blackburn requested the approval to pay city bills in the amount of \$1,127,415.68. Commissioner Coleman made the motion to approve. Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for discussion, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.

Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of a quote request to Cimco, Inc. for \$2,310.00 for the purchase of a Balder 20 HP Electric Motor for the East KY Expo Center and authorize the General Manager to sign and execute said quote, as submitted, for said project. Commissioner Justice made the motion to approve.

Commissioner Coleman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments. Commissioner Huffman asked if this was for the curtains and Mr. Miller said that this is a pump motor for the back, HVAC system. City Manager says that since we are recognizing people, I would like to recognize what an excellent job they have done at the Expo recently. We had representatives and officials, state, local, all over, a lot visiting from different cities. And I cannot tell you how many people came by and complimented the city on how it looked but also complimented the kind of job the Expo Center done today. So Cindy I want to thank you and staff for that. Great job. Mayor called for additional questions, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.

CITY ENGINEER

Phillip Elswick was present with Summit Engineering, Inc. and submitted several request to the commission for approval.

- 1. Engineer status report was included in your commission packet for your review and consideration.
- 2. Consider request to approve and authorize payment of pay request #4 for \$167,373.00 to Bizzack Construction, LLC for the Marion Branch Industrial Park Access Road-Contract 2 and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said pay request on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Huffman made the motion to approve. Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 3. Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of invoice #18 to Vaughn & Melton Consulting Engineers, Inc. for \$31,095.00 for the City of Pikeville Waste Water Treatment Plant Upgrade Improvements Project. Commissioner Chaney made the motion to approve. Commissioner Huffman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments. Commissioner Chaney asked how far away are we and City Manager says that probably about six months, in the October range. Commissioner Justice asked how are we doing on our draw downs and City Manager says that they are in line with the designs so they are not off. They have a lot of paper. Mayor called for additional questions or comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 4. Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of pay request #1 for \$18,000.00 to Tom Wright Construction, Inc. for the construction of the Riverfill Arena Access and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said pay request on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Chaney made the motion to approve. Commissioner Coleman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments and asked if that was the final and is that the bridge. Looks good. City Manager says that there may be \$6,000.00 outstanding, Engineer Phillip

- Elswick says that it is about \$4,260.00. Mayor called for additional questions or comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 5. Consider a request to authorize and approve payment of pay request #5 for \$81,011.69 to Tom Wright Construction, Inc. for the Construction of the Multiuse Waterline Replacement Project and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said pay request on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Justice made the motion to approve. Commissioner Coleman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.

CITY MANAGER

City Manager Donovan Blackburn presented the commission with the following items for approval:

1. Consider a request to promote Morgan Adkins to the position of Zip Line Course Manager, effective immediately, at the starting salary for said position as outlined by the City Pay Rate Chart. Commissioner Huffman made the motion to adopt. Commissioner Coleman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments. City Manager says let me open the floor for Morgan but just so the commission is aware. The previous Zip Line Manager has resigned his position. I know from several comments of those that have been up there that there are very high comments of Morgan and I have had the opportunity of paying numerous visits and watching what needs to be tuned. And the one person that kept rising to the top was Morgan. We did an internal posting for the position and there was one applicant that applied and the interview committee had very high remarks, so with that said I recommend Morgan to the commission. So if any of the commission has questions for Morgan I am sure she will be more than happy to answer them. Commissioner Justice asked if she enjoyed the work and she says that she loves it. She says she love it and enjoys being outdoors, loving talking to people and she feels very comfortable up there with all the training that is being provided. It is something that she is passionate about. Commissioner Huffman asked if the Go Pro Cameras were working and she said that they are just starting with them. She says that they have rode through with them a couple of times testing them out, hopefully starting next week we will be able to rent them out to customers. Commissioner Chaney asked if the Go Pro Camera goes on the helmet or where and she says yes it will go on the helmet or you can get a chest harness. It is just a little camera that has a really nice lens and you will be surprised at what you can see with it. It records your experience as you zip through. Commissioner Justice asked the price and Morgan says that it will be \$20.00 and you rent the Go Pro and then the experience is transferred to a USB key for you to take home. Commissioner

Huffman asked if she would ever see a need to expand. Morgan says she thinks it would be great. I think once we get all the kinks worked out and get lined out and operating smoothly then I think we should expand. Some people have asked if we would expand and add more lines up there. Everyone has loved it so far. Commissioner Justice asked the weight limit and she responded 250 pounds. Commissioner Justice says the he and Barry need to get up there quick before they get too big. Mayor congratulated Morgan on her new position. City Manager said on top of that, she and Sean have great ideas on how to expand service and how to engage more people. Some retreat type deals and working with some local groups, lot of great ideas going on up there. From where we were a couple of weeks ago to now, I like where it is heading. We have hopes of having rock cliffs up there and there are some other twist we can add to it, so we are working on it. Commissioner Justice says when the kinks are worked out then I'll try it. Mayor called for additional comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.

- 2. Consider a request to adopt a proclamation, as submitted, naming May as Building Safety Month and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said proclamation on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Justice made the motion. Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 3. Consider a request to authorize and approve Addendum #2, as submitted, between the City of Pikeville and Betty Tackett owner/operator of Dreamz Stables and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said agreement on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Huffman made the motion. Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments and City Manager said as previously discussed, and we have discussed with Betty that she wanted to briefly look over the contract. Unfortunately her husband passed this past week so hopefully sometime in the next week or so. Our thoughts and prayers are with her. Mayor called for additional questions or comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 4. Consider a request to authorize and approve the Permanent Easement Agreement, as submitted, to be used when necessary for the Walter's Road Utility Project and to authorize the City Manager to sign and execute said agreements on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Justice made the motion. Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 5. Consider a request to authorize and approve the Bill of Sale, as submitted, to Stillwater Development, LLC for the sell and transfer of the old passenger train car and appurtenances in consideration of the fulfillment of the terms and consideration of a certain Lease Agreement entered into on the 10th day of April, 2015 and to authorize the Mayor the authority to sign and execute said Bill of Sale on behalf of the City of Pikeville. Commissioner Chaney

- made the motion to approve. Commissioner Justice seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for comments and said as discussed. There being no other comments, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 6. Pursuant to KRS 61.810, consider request for closed session for discussion of economic development, legal and personnel issues. Commissioner Huffman made the motion. Commissioner Coleman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for discussion, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0.
- 7. Commissioner Chaney made the motion to re convene. Commissioner Huffman seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for discussion, there being none, the motion passed unanimously. 5-0. Mayor called the session back into order.
- 8. There being no further business to come before the Commission, Commissioner Coleman has made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Mayor Carter called for discussion, there being none, the meeting was adjourned. 5-0.

CONSENT ITEMS:

Expo:

Marshall Tucker Band is June 13, 2015 in the Riverfill Arena Ron White is September 12, 2015 El Hasa Rodeo is October 14, 2015

Special Called 4 p.m. Commission Meeting and 1:45 p.m. Budget Work Session is scheduled for May 22, 2015. There will not be a commission meeting on May 25, 2015 due to Memorial Day Holiday.

ACT productions:

Once Upon a Mattress May 14, 2015 through June 7, 2015 Home of the Great Pecan June 25, 2015 through July 19, 2015

JWT productions:

The 25th Annual Putnam County Spelling Bee-now through May 16, 2015 Beauty and the Beast, Jr.–May 28, 2015 through June 6, 2015

PMC will host a press conference on May 12, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. in the May Tower Atrium. The commission is invited to attend.

Alltech Symposium-May 16, 2015 through May 20, 2015 in Lexington, KY.

Primary is May 19, 2015. City Hall will close ½ day.

The next scheduled Meeting of the City of Pikeville Board of Commissioners is May 22, 2015 at 4:00 p.m.

APPROVED:

JAMES A. CARTER, MAYOR

ATTESTED:

REBECCA HAMILTON, CITY CLERK